
Lincsters General Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, April 5, 2023 
11:30 – Orchard Creek 

Call to Order – Welcome – Jane Hall – Susan Mox (Absent) 

Exec Board Reports      Presenter  
Co-Captain Comments     Jane Hall  
The meeting was called to order at by Co-Captain Jane Hall at 12:02 with 42 members in attendance.  
Lincsters t-bags were handed out to the first 45 attendees. 

 
Treasurers Report      Kim Schutz 
Kim Schutz presented the new report format for the Treasurers report.  Kim explained the Annual Budget 
process and tracking.  The Annual Budget for 2023 is $3970 with the $3628.17 remaining. 
The Reserve Balance is $8042.35 with a Checking Account Balance of $11670.52 as of April 1st. 
 
Standing Rules – Revised     Jane Hall 
Jane explained the Executive Board had voted and approved to add a one-time processing fee of $10.00 
to new member applications.  This has been updated on the application form and in the Standing Rules on 
our Website. 

 
WNHGA:       Nancy Dame/Marie Bossert 
Nancy Dame explained the Charm girl Tournament as part of WNHGA.   
Nancy stated that once a month, on a day we play the Orchard Course, we select the low net winner for 
that day and that WNHGA member is the “Charm Girl for that month. We then have a “Charm Girl” 
Tournament in the spring of the following year to determine the “Charm Girl Champion”. 
 

Barbara Korenthal was the winner of the annual Charm Girl Tournament – ‘Champion Charm Girl” for 
2022. Low gross score of 54 
 
January 2023 Charm Girl –Margie Jewett – Low net score of 38 
February 2023 Charm Girl – Lorayne Henderson – Low net score of 35. 

Tournament Chair       Jane Hall  
Thank you Brenda Cook and Lorayne Henderson for the work that went into Big/Little Sister tournament, 
even though we didn’t get to play.  The snack bags will go to the Bring a Friend tournament. 
We are still looking for a Turkey Trot chair/s.  All this involves is coming up with a game.  It’s up to the 
chair if they want to collect money for a goody bag or not.   
 
It has been suggested that we no longer provide water bottles at tournaments due to the waste and the 
fact that most people bring their own chilled water bottles or drinks.  Jane polled the members with a 
show of hands, it was voted to no longer providing water bottles at any tournament as a general rule. 

 Inter Club Scramble – Monday, April 24th  Jane Hall 
o Please sign up for this fun scramble tournament.  Deadline is April 10th.  It promises to be a 

fun day of friendship and camaraderie with all 3 clubs playing.   
o Lunch provided by Subway and will include a sandwich, chips, cookie, and bottled water. 
o Pro Shop will have Beer and Soda available, but no wine. 
o The flyer was mailed out on April 5th.  Format: 18 holes, 4-person scramble with at least 

one member from each club.   



 

 Breast Cancer Tournament Thursday, Oct 5th Kim Schutz – Lincsters Liaison 
Kim introduced Guests – Patty Owens – BCT Chair,  Georgia Richie-Lynch – BCT Financial Chair 
Barbara Grand XVIII Captain.  Kim stated how Patty and committee are off to a great start.   We are 
very fortunate for the teamwork.  Patty stated she was happy to have any help.  Barbara Grant said 
that Georgia has put together a spreadsheet that will be sent out to identify who will be the contact to 
ensure we don’t double hit any potential donor.  Kim will forward once it is received. 
 A sign-up sheet was sent around for Lincsters to volunteer.  Contact Kim Schutz with any questions. 

 

 Grandmothers Tournament winners   Alyce Stanwood 

Alyce presented the cute grandmother’s trophy to Patty Alderete for being Low Net winner in the 
Grandmothers Tournament held on January 18th!  

Additional winners were: 

Carol McCann, The Low Gross Winner 

Walking Cane Winners (Low Net for each flight): 

Sara Cannon, 1st Flight, Marie Bossert, 2nd Flight, Linda Mateer, 3rd Flight, and Jane Steffes, 4th 
Flight.  

  Thank you to Alyce and her mother for the wonderful 19th year of Grandmothers Tournament. 

 
 Bring A Friend Tournament -Wednesday, May 10 Kim Hall (Marie to report) 

Sign-up sheet was distributed to volunteer for this committee.  Marie will be working with catering 
to finalized the menu and the flyer will be out soon. 
 

 Red, White & Blue – June 21st (date change) Alyce Stanwood 
Alyce requested volunteers and a Sign-up sheet was distributed to volunteer for this committee. 

Membership       Nancy Hastings 
Nancy reported we have a currently 142 members with one new member in process.  

 
Lincsters Clothing      Kim Schutz 

New Shirts and Tote bags will be added to the Lincsters website this month.  A sample of the tote bag 
was show. 

 
NCGA        Sue Pharis - Absent 
No report 
 
Sunshine       Nancy Dodigon  
Just a reminder that if you hear of a member who is under the weather, please let Nancy Dodgion know 
so she can send a card. This doesn’t mean anything will be posted on the website unless you ask it to be.   

 
Marshaling       Alyce Stanwood 
Alyce asked for volunteers to help marshal our rounds.  We are using the Green/Yellow/Red flag system 
created by Alyce Stanwood. This is only to help keep players on pace. We have found that people have 
found it helpful to know if they need to speed up a little.  Nobody is going to “speak” to you or make 
anyone feel bad – it’s just a gentle nudge.  People who volunteer will receive a free nine-hole round after 



marshaling three times.  A sign-up sheet was passed around to sign up to be a marshal.  Some ideas were 
also discussed of ways to keep up with the pace of play. 

 Drop off your cart buddy and then go to your ball. 
 Keep up with the group ahead of your group. 
 Keep the Chit Chat to a minimum. 

It is Better Pace – not Hurrying up.  Being more consistent move forward vs waiting.  Plan your shot as 
you move. 

Alyce has a new definition of Golf – “Go Onward Lincsters Forever”  

 
Bag Tags       Jane Hall 
Please see Jane Hall if you would like a 20th Anniversary bag tag.  We have extras. 
 

Member Questions 
There were no questions -  

Meeting Adjourned 1:15 

Respectfully submitted by 

Kim Schutz for Susan Friedlund Secretary 

 

 
 
 


